Student Assignment Review Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes
September 4, 2018
5:30 p.m.

The meeting was called to order at 5:40 p.m. in the Stuart Auditorium of the VanHoose Education
Center.

Members present: Dr. Marty Pollio, Tom Aberli, Amanda Averette-Bush, Cassie Blausey, Angela Bowens,
Nick Braden, Cindy Cushman, Charles Davis, Barbara Dempsey, Dena Dossett, Petia Edison, Devon
Horton, Jonathan Lowe, Michael Newman, Michael Terry, Marian Vasser, Stephanie White, Iris Wilbur,
Katherine Wilson and LaQuita Wornor.

Visitors: Chris Brady, Judith Bradley, Stephen Lin, Diane Porter, Abby Piper, Annette Bridges

Since the last meeting, there has been a reorganization for roles and responsibilities in the district.
Student Assignment has been moved to the Office of School Choice which is under the Chief of Schools.
There are two new members on the Advisory Committee—Dr. Devon Horton, Chief of Schools, and
Cassie Blausey, Executive Administrator for School Choice.

In addition, the Jefferson County Board of Education has entered into an agreement with the Kentucky
Department of Education regarding the results of an audit. The agreement states, “KDE understands
that JCPS is currently reviewing the provisions of the JCPS student assignment plan. JCPS agrees to
continue its review and to have modifications to the existing student assighment plan in place for the
2020-21 school year.”

The district had no responses to the Request for Proposals (FRP) for the community survey. Ms. Blausey
and Ms. Dempsey have been reaching out to vendors to get quotes for conducting a community wide
survey this fall. The advisory committee members wanted to make sure that we work with community
leaders to make sure all voices are heard.

Dr. Pollio assured the committee that the district is open to all voices and that the results of the survey
will help drive the development of a plan.

The next meeting is scheduled for October 2, 2018 at 5:30 p.m.



